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Statement of Confidentiality of Research 


The University encourages the publication of the results of research in accordance with normal academic practice, but you will appreciate that restraint is necessary when publication would be in breach of the terms on which the University undertakes research sponsored by an outside party or where publication would prejudice the exploitable potential of research to the detriment of the University and its members.

You are therefore required, during the term of your appointment at the University and for an appropriate period thereafter, to address your attention to the implication of any disclosure (whether by publication or otherwise) of information relating to the research on which you have been engaged.  You will also be required to observe any specific confidentiality terms imposed by a sponsor and, in collaboration with your supervisor or principal investigator, to observe such precautions as are necessary to protect the intellectual property rights of the University and its members in the research on which you are engaged.

You may further be required (at no expense to yourself) to sign documents or otherwise to assist in effecting the transfer and protection of intellectual property rights arising from that research.

Should you wish to make a disclosure in any form which might prejudice the exploitable potential of research, you must apply to your supervisor or principal investigator (who may consult with the Dean of Faculty/Head of School) to determine whether the proposed disclosure can be made without breaching the terms imposed on the University or otherwise prejudicing the interests of the University or its members.  Your Dean of Faculty/Head of School has authority to determine whether the disclosure shall be allowed, delayed, prevented or subjected to condition.  Consent will not be unreasonably withheld or restricted, but in the event of uncertainty the matter will be referred to the Vice-Chancellor for a ruling.

For further information and guidance on this subject please consult the following policy document: 

http://www.leeds.ac.uk/secretariat/documents/ipr_policy.pdf. 
